	Annual General Meeting of Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club Minutes

	Subject
	2012 Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club AGM

	Date
	Sunday October 14th 2012 

	Time
	1.30 p.m.

	Location
	Bramcote Park School, Nottingham

	

	Members Present
	Bob Alderson

Hazel Rice

John Woodall

Peter Cholerton.

Dave Cooke

Keith, Finlay & Jamie Lowthian

Christine, Simon, Joe & Max Elliott.

Nick Malbon

Paul and Ben Beresford

David & Pauline Olivant
Jim Clarke
Simon Warrener
Keith Streb 

Michael Napier

Tony Horsewill
Paul Hudson

Steve & Chris Green

John, Donald & Alastair Flyn

Mick, Julie & Jack Lord

Robert & Will Parkinson

Andrew Ridgway

Margaret & Tony Buckland



	

	Summary
	1.
	Apologies for absence

	
	2.
	Minutes of 2011 AGM

	
	3.
	Matters arising from the minutes

	
	4.
	Chairman’s report

	
	5.
	Treasurer’s report

	
	6.
	Election of Auditor

	
	7.
	2013 Membership fees

	
	8.
	Elections of Officers & Life Members. The following committee members are standing for election:

Chair 



Tony Horsewill
Secretary 


David Sissons
Treasurer 


Mark Webster 
Fixtures Secretary 

Paul Beresford

Mapping Co-ordinator 
David Olivant (new)
EMOA Representative 
Pauline Olivant

Coaching Representative 
Lindsey Brown 
Team Manager 

Andy and Emily Powell

Junior Representative 
Will Parkinson (new)
Volunteer Co-ordinator        Catherine Hughes

	
	9.
	Plans for the forthcoming year

	
	10.
	Open Forum

	
	11.
	Close of meeting


	Item
	Notes

	1


	Apologies for Absence

· Hilary & John Palmer

· Andrew & Emily Powell
· Chris & Hannah Horsewill

· Helen Parkinson
· Dorothy Woodall
· Peter Hubberstey

· Charlotte, Mark, Jordan & Thomas Webster


	2


	Minutes of 2011 AGM

· The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.



	3


	Matters arising from the minutes

· None. 



	4


	Chairman’s report

· The report had been circulated prior to the meeting with copies available in the room. A copy will be published on the web site along with the minutes. 

· Tony identified two items in his report for verbal presentation. Firstly he expressed a big thank you to the coordinators of the satellite clubs, Robert Parkinson, Hilary Palmer and Catherine Hughes. The satellites have regular weekly meetings and are making a big and important contribution to the activities of NOC, adding to its vitality by introducing new and enthusiastic members. 
· Secondly, Bob Alderson has expressed his wish to step down as Permissions Secretary. The members enthusiastically endorsed a big thank you for his meticulous and highly organised approach in the role which has made such an important contribution to the clubs O-events. The inauguration of the city race was especially noted. The club is very pleased that Dave Cooke who has good experience of the role  has agreed to take over as permissions secretary. This is a non-committee post. There will be a period of transition as Dave takes over from Bob during the next few months.  


	5


	Treasurer’s report

· The Balance sheet as at 31st August 2012 and the income and expenditure account were available in the room for all NOC members to view. The accounts have been audited by Steve Wright and signed off. 
· Tony Horsewill briefly summarised the accounts based on a written report by Mark Webster. The club had made a loss of £738.80 although there were some special items; for example £300 support from the City Council for the Wollaton Park event in July that was not available to be banked before the year end.  
· The big change in the BOF levy structure will happen in 2013. The treasurer has analysed the likely effect on the event finances and broadly speaking, if event fees are left the same, the effect will be neutral on the overall club finances. Larger events are likely to make more profit, to be balanced by smaller income, or probable losses from level D events. The financial impact will be closely monitored by the committee but there is no proposal to change event fees yet.


	6


	Election of Auditor

· Steve Wright has indicated his willingness to stand and was confirmed as the auditor for 2012-13. 


	7
	2013 Membership fees 

· Due to a technicality with the date the Annual Return is required by BOF (changed from September to November) the AGM decision to charge no club fees still stands from last year’s AGM. Next year, 2013, the fees will be voted for 2014. Over the next 10 or 11 months the committee will monitor whether a fee should be charged to support club development.


	8
	Elections of Officers & Life Members. The following committee members are standing for election:

The existing members of the committee were happy to stand again. No members opposed this.

New members elected to the committee were David Olivant and William Parkinson.

The following officers were elected to the 2012/13 committee:



	
	Chair

Secretary

Treasurer

Fixtures Secretary

Mapping Coordinator

EMOA Representative

Team Managers

Coaching Representative

Junior Captain 

Volunteer Coordinator
	Tony Horsewill

David Sissons

Mark Webster

Paul Beresford

David Olivant              

Pauline Olivant           

Andy and Emily Powell

Lindsey Brown

Will Parkinson
Catherine Hughes

	9


	Plans for the forthcoming year

· The club has updated its development plan and the revised version will soon be published on the web site. Copies were available before and during the AGM.
· The club wishes to support new mappers since it will enable new areas to be mapped and add to the skills base of the club. However, new OCAD software licenses are required to do so. A siginficant sum of money will be invested, of order £800.
· The web site is due for updating and a small sub-committee will be convened to oversee this and make recommendations

· The club wishes to make the most of the new SI technology to minimise the efforts required in putting on events, particularly in finding ways to support new and less-experienced officials. 



	10


	Open Forum

· John Woodall asked about progress with the new club O-kit. It was reported that the treasurer has been authorised to place an order and it is hoped this will be done soon. The opportunity was taken to show the tops Robert Parkinson has ordered for the Bassetlaw group at £15 each. These could be made more widely available.


	11
	Close of meeting

· A big thank you to Julie Lord for producing the excellent buffet lunch was enthusiastically endorsed by the membership

· The a.g.m. closed at approx 2.00 p.m.

· Presentations followed with awards for the NOC Championships, the Winter League and Summer League 



	
	


NOC Chairman’s Report 

AGM October 14th 2012

First of all I would like to express a vote of thanks to my predecessor Steve Green for all of his efforts on behalf of the club in his role as Chairman. He saw through a number of important and significant developments. The club is now well placed to enjoy the benefits resulting from his vision. 

As a result of this strategic restructuring of the club, I felt this year should be one of consolidation, especially as a significant proportion of the committee was elected as new members last year. 

One of the important developments of the past few years has been the inauguration of the community satellite groups. This is making a significant contribution to orienteering in the local region in introducing new and enthusiastic members to our sport and providing a regular opportunity for members to get together locally. I would like to thank all of the coordinators, particularly Robert Parkinson, Hilary Palmer and Catherine Hughes for all of their efforts in making them a success.

We are continuing to put on a good range of fixtures throughout the year. The winter and summer leagues are firmly established and these level D events attract a healthy and viable number of competitors. These augment our more traditional programme of level C and B events. The new format for the Club Championships is bedding in and look forward to seeing it continue to grow in popularity in future years. The City Race is now well established and highly respected. In recent discussions we felt that using the same area annually would probably be a mistake, therefore we are keen to inaugurate new urban areas in order that we can permute our options. This will require mapping new areas so while that programme is put in place we shall hold our 2013 urban event on the University of Nottingham campus. 

This year Lindsay and her coaching colleagues have overseen the development of a new programme of coaching events. We are enthusiastic that these become popular and attractive events for our members in the annual calendar.

This year we inaugurated the ‘Guest Editor’ role for the Black and Green; I’m sure you will agree this has been very successful and our thanks are due to Jenny Evans and Nick Malbon for producing two very good editions.

We can only put on a good range of events so long as we have volunteers to organise, plan, control, map and so on… Therefore we are grateful to so many members, both experienced and novice, who have willingly offered their services throughout the year. Running an event can be very satisfying and invigorating so please, I encourage members to offer their services; if you are inexperienced please don’t hesitate since we will provide you with the necessary support to ensure a successful event.

On this note can I thank everyone who has assisted the organisation of our events throughout the year; the committee is actively looking at ways to formally recognise your efforts at one of our annual social events.

In particular, on behalf of every member of the club I would like to thank Bob Alderson for all of his efforts in recent years in his capacity as ‘Permissions Secretary’. I am sure many of your realise this is an extremely important job; without Bob’s attention to detail and meticulous, highly organised approach we would have no events. Especially noteworthy, he made a significant contribution to the inaugural City Race in Nottingham where there are so many landowners to liaise with. Bob has indicated he would like to stand down and that process is now underway. I am pleased to report that David Cooke has agreed to take over this role.

Other changes this year will be the retirement of Peter Hubberstey as mapping coordinator and Ben Beresford as Junior Team Captain. While we are sorry to lose their services on the committee I know Peter intends to continue his mapping activities on our behalf and Ben will continue to bring credit to the club in the forest. As I come to the end of my first year I owe special thanks to all of my colleagues on the committee. The club is very fortunate to have such a knowledgeable and motivated group of people quietly keeping things running smoothly. 

Finally, if there are members who feel they could offer their services to the club then we have a particular need for a Publicity Officer. This is a non-committee post but we would very much welcome assistance in this area. Similarly, the club would much appreciate a volunteer to act as a ‘Development Officer’ to help us realise our ambitions for the future of the club. 
Tony Horsewill

